
 

Approved: 7/25/19 
Holliston Board of Assessors 

July 18, 2019 
8:00 am Selectmen’s Meeting Room #105 

 
The meeting of the Board of Assessors was called to order at 8:00 am.  Present were:  Peter Barbieri, 
Clerk; Mary Greendale, Chair; Lesley Kennally, Vice-Chair; Kathryn Peirce, Principal Assessor; and Kelly 
Schorr, Asst. Assessor. 
 
Kathryn Peirce reported on the following: 

• Condos & Trash 
o Jeff is sending people to the Board of Assessors regarding condos & trash. 

• Policy of inspection when only minors are present on the property 
o Current Policy: Exterior inspection to be performed only if the child is not disturbed. 

§ Policy Modified by Vote below. 
o Facebook Post about inspection with minor at home.  Post subsequently removed. 

 
The Board acted on the following: 

• Motion P. Barbieri, Second, L. Kennally, on the following Inspection Policy clarification: if child 
(minor, less than 18 years of age) answers the door with no parent present, leave card only (no 
exterior inspection to be performed).  If there is no answer but a child is observed, leave card 
only (no inspection to be performed). 
VOTE: 3-0 in favor 

• Signed a Tax Deferral Release of Lien for 65 Church Street, Map: 8F, Block: 3, Lot: 26 
• Signed Invoice BB3-19 for Bob Bushway in the amount of $886.00. 
• Signed weekly payroll for pay period ending 7/19/2019 in the amount of $3,495.89. 
• Motion P. Barbieri, Second, L. Kennally, to approve minutes of 7/11/2019. 

VOTE: 2-0-1 in favor, M. Greendale abstained. 
 
Kathryn Peirce presented: 

• The needs of the office 
• No ATB cases scheduled 
• Cleaning up of personal property 
• Next week, Statistics from Sales 
• Nothing crucial 
• K. Peirce to take some time. 
• K. Peirce to update on the costs of outside consultant for Revaluation 2021, to prepare warrant 

article. 



Meeting adjourned at 8:32 am. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Peter Barbieri 


